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Vista Unified School District 

change. They also view them as a 

chance for the students at their 

schools to become the agents of 

change themselves. PASS ACs be-

lieve that students do have the 

power to make a difference. That 

is why they strongly encourage and 

support students to take lead-

ership positions in service 

projects.  

Are National Days of Service 

going to transform a school 

single-handedly? Not entirely. 

They are merely a step in the 

right direction. On top of that, 

they are also positive, unifying 

initiatives that can serve as mod-

els for how communities can 

grow and change together. Per-

haps one of these service projects 

may inspire change, but ultimately 

it is the school community, includ-

ing students, who truly have the 

power to make a difference.  

Across San Diego County, there 

are PASS AmeriCorps members 

asking the following question: 

òWhat can I do to make a differ-

ence in our public schools?ó Part 

of the reason theyõre asking this 

question is because October 

28th was Make a Difference 

Day. The other is because it 

is one of their service year 

objectives.  

PASS AmeriCorps members 

have been placed at their 

schools with the stated goal 

of Promoting Achievement 

and Student Success (PASS). 

In other words, they are there 

to make a difference. How 

much difference can one ser-

vice member make? Is it ever just 

one person who accomplishes 

lasting change?  

PASS AmeriCorps members 

donõt think so! They believe it is 

up to the entire community. 

Thatõs why every month PASS 

ACs seek to mobilize their 

schools to participate in National 

Days of Service.  

So far this school year they have 

participated in 9/11, Red Ribbon 

Week, and Make a Difference 

Day. Veteransõ Day is also just 

around the corner. PASS ACs 

see these National Days of Ser-

vice as opportunities to inspire 

PASS AmeriCorps members 

participating in team building 

activities during Orientation  

Making a Difference in Our Public Schools 

Medical Officer, Dr. Nick Yphan-

tides, a screening of the docu-

mentary òResilience: The Biology 

of Stress and the Science of 

Hopeó with related panel 

discussion, breakout ses-

sions, and a closing mono-

A few PASS 

AmeriCorps 

Members getting 

resources at the 

CAHM Forum  

PASS AmeriCorps members 

were recently able to attend San 

Diegoõs annual Forum for 

Healthy Minds, hosted by the 

Community Alliance for Healthy 

Minds (CAHM). The purpose of 

this forum was to raise aware-

ness of and support for mental 

health issues and suicide preven-

tion, particularly among youth 

and young adults. The event 

included an address from Chief 

Forum for Healthy Minds 
logue by comedian, Andrew No-

relli. Together, we can change the 

landscape of mental health in our 

communities. 
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The students filling out 

leaves for the "Empathy 

in Action" tree  

Hello! These past two months 

have been an incredible start for 

the PASS AmeriCorps program at 

Casita Center! Some highlights of 

the time I've gotten 

to spend with the 

students have been 

the September 11th 

"Empathy in Ac-

tion" tree activity 

that a number of 

students participat-

ed in, getting to go 

on a field trip with 

a group of students 

to Rancho Minerva 

Middle School to 

get eye exams and 

glasses from OneSight, and some 

intense games of Uno in my PASS 

room during lunch recess and 

after school. The September 11th 

project is pictured here with stu-

dents filling out leaves that had 

a number of prompts on them, 

including "What is an 'act of 

service'?'" and "How can you 

show empathy to others?" as 

well as "What does empathy 

mean to you?" Some answers 

were as simple as "helping 

others" and "LOVE" but some 

students went very in depth 

with pictures and details about 

how they've helped others in 

the past. The field trip I got to 

go on was very exciting - many 

students enjoyed picking out 

frames for their glasses, and I 

think all could agree that get-

ting their eyes dialated was 

their least favorite part! As for 

Uno, well, all I can say is that 

many friendships were put to 

the test, but all passed in the 

end. In October, we celebrat-

ed "Kindness Week" in which 

students got to participate in a 

number of projects to show 

kindness to one another.  

P A S S  A M E R I C O R P S  N E W S L E T T E R  

Grapevine Elementary School 

Casita Center for Technology, Science & Math Alexandra Penrod,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 

Jesica Romero Salazar,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 

The "Empathy in Action" 

tree in progress  

Students drawing qualities 

of  what a good Grizzly 

PASS student looks like  

September and October have 

been very busy here at Grapevine 

Elementary! It's been wonderful 

getting to know the students and 

the school staff; they have all been 

so welcoming! To kick off the first 

year of the PASS AmeriCorps 

program here at Grapevine Ele-

mentary, the students at took part 

of the "My Hero Is" Project as a 

remembrance for the 9/11 victims 

and heroes. It was great to see 

the third, fourth, and fifth graders 

engaged in taking part of the pro-

ject. In collaboration with the 

Grizzly Den program, PASS 

AmeriCorps works with students 

after school to provide more 

individualized attention through 

academic and social-emotional 

support. The PASS students are 

always eager to work in the PASS 

room on their assigned days. 

We recently finished most of 

our MyStorys and put them on 

display. During lunch time, the 

PASS room is open for lunch 

bunch to third grade PASS 

students. During Lunch Bunch, 

the students eat, socialize, and 

participate in different activities 

with the PASS mentor and the 

other third grade students. 

The third graders love to 

come in and play "Getting To 

Know You" Jenga. In addition, 

there's a fifth grade Girlõs Cir-

cle during lunch time on 

Wednesdays. During Girlõs 

Circle, the students discuss 

and do activities that reinforce 

positive friendships and self-

esteem. I am very happy that 

the school staff has been very 

supportive in allowing me to 

start new activities in school 

for my PASS students, who 

really love spending time to-

gether and fostering positive 

relationships. As the year con-

tinues, I'm excited to keep 

building the presence of the 

PASS AmeriCorps program at 

Grapevine Elementary.  

Students writing who is 

a hero to them on stars  
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anonymously answer one of 

the following questions: òHow 

have drugs impacted you or 

someone in your life?ó or 

òWhat are the positive sides of 

staying drug free?ó I wanted 

students to think about how 

drugs can have an impact on 

others and why it is important 

to stay drug free. This year, 

the theme for Red Rib-

bon Week is òLife is 

your journey, travel drug 

free.ó For Red Ribbon 

Week here at Madison, 

students participated 

being drug free through 

dressing up. For exam-

ple, on Tuesday, students 

wore crazy socks to 

òSock it to drugsó and 

wore sunglasses and 

group mentoring. I 

will also be providing 

academic support 

inside classrooms and 

outside of class. Our 

first National Day of 

Service Project con-

sisted on honoring 

the lives of those that 

were impacted by 9-

11. Students during 

lunch helped create 

two art pieces. One art piece 

said òRemembering 9-11-01ó 

and the other stated 

òHonoring Our Heroes.ó  

Students had lots of fun creat-

ing these art projects with 

their fellow mustangs.                                             

For the October project, 

PASS students had the oppor-

tunity to write down and  

neon on Thursday to represent 

òToo Bright for Drugs.ó  Octo-

ber at Madison Middle School 

also had a Fall Carnival. It was 

filled with lots of games, prizes, 

crafts, food and a book fair. It 

was pretty exciting to be able to 

see how much fun everyone was 

having at the Carnival.  

Madison Middle School Lisbeth Soria Barrios,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 

James Donovan Durney,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member Rancho Minerva Middle School 

Student working on  

9-11 Art Pieces  

I can gladly say that the PASS 

(Promoting Achievement Student 

Success) AmeriCorps Program is 

off to a great start here at Madi-

son Middle School. As the PASS 

AmeriCorps Mentor, I will be 

working closely with 30 students 

and providing one on one or 

hero, role model, or who they 

look up to is (many of which 

said their parents, as well as 

the police or the military).  

As for October, the NDS was 

centered around Red Ribbon 

Week, which is a means of 

reminding students about the 

risks that surround drugs and 

alcohol. With this project, I 

collaborated with 

RMMS's own Mr. 

McCarthy, the 

school's sixth grade 

social studies/history 

teacher and head of 

the ASB/Leadership 

class. For this one we 

had a similar approach 

with my September 

project, but instead the stu-

dents signed the poster as a 

months back it's been busy 

meeting new kids, and building 

up my caseload of the stu-

dents I plan on mentoring 

over the 2018-2019 school 

year.  

I've also had two National 

Days of Service (NDS) pro-

jects that I've set up and/or 

collaborated on as a means to 

reach out to the kids and 

teach or inform them on cer-

tain topics. For the month of 

September, the NDS was 

centered around 9/11. I used 

this as an opportunity to get 

reacquainted with the school 

and have the students honor 

the tragedy that befell our 

country. To do so, I set up a 

poster and had students write 

on cut-outs about who their 

pledge to set a goal to remain 

drug and alcohol free. Students 

were given a red wrist band to 

show that they made the pledge.  

It's certainly been a busy, but 

great few months here at 

RMMS. I definitely feel a fantastic 

year to come and cannot wait to 

see how our students here pro-

gress and grow.  

RMMS student, Daniel, telling us 

about his hero ñhis mom  

A big hello from Vista's own Ran-

cho Minerva Middle School! Dur-

ing the time back, I've had the 

pleasure of being reunited with 

many familiar faces and even 

more new ones. In my first few 

September Nation Day of 

Service Project: Remem-

bering 9/11  

άL ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ Wŀȅ 

ŀƴŘ aŀǊǾƛƴ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ 

ŀƴŘ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ 

ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ 

.ƻǘƘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ 
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ŀƭƭ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΗέ 

- aƛǎǎ [ƛǎōŜǘƘ 
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Roosevelt Middle School Haley Childrose,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 

Vista Innovation and Design Academy  Mikayla Gordon,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 

8th grade PASS 

student, Jay M., showing 

off her spooky treat  

The PASS AmeriCorps program 

is only in its second consecutive 

year at Roosevelt Middle School, 

and are we lucky to be here! 

From the moment I stepped on 

campus, I knew I was in the right 

place. The students and staff at 

RMS are committed daily to build-

ing a positive and energetic 

school climate. PASS AmeriCorps 

isnõt the only new kid on campus. 

The 2018-2019 school year is 

RMSõs second year implementing 

Artful Learning, a personalized 

learning experience integrated 

into curriculum across all subject 

areas. PASS AmeriCorps students 

put their own twist on Artful 

Learning during the month of 

October. With Halloween and 

Dia De Los Muertos approaching, 

each student designed a spooky 

spider web made from pretzel 

sticks, melted white chocolate 

and black frosting, because art 

is more fun when you can eat 

your masterpiece! But there 

cannot be play without a little 

work. Throughout the months 

of September and October, 

PASS students set academic, 

behavior, and attendance goals 

for the school year. In order 

to accomplish their goals, stu-

dents have worked tirelessly 

on missing/late assignments as 

many of them watch their 

grades climb. During one-on-

one and group mentoring ses-

sions, students have engaged in 

a great deal of self-reflection. 

They completed and reflected 

on exercises, like the True 

Colors personality test to 

better understand themselves, 

and their relationships. In hon-

or of Red Ribbon Week, Sha-

nell Rodriguez of Project 

A.W.A.R.E was a guest speak-

er, sharing her compelling 

story of resilience with sev-

enth and eighth grade PASS 

AmeriCorps students. 

PASS AmeriCorps student, 

Ciara S., impressed us all 

with her edible craft  

The Survivor Tree displayed in 

the PASS AmeriCorps Office 

in honor of 9/11  

The past few months here at 

VIDA have flown by! In the last 

couple of months I have been able 

to jump right in with getting to 

know my new PASS AmeriCorps 

students and helping them in their 

classes. I have been able to push 

into their Math and ELA classes 

and I can already see an improve-

ment in students every day. In the 

past few months, students have 

been able to participate in multi-

ple volunteer service projects on 

campus. In September, students 

were able to participate in the 

Survivor Tree National Day of 

Service (NDS) project; a project 

that honored the heroes who lost 

their lives in 9/11. During this 

project, students were able to 

decorate leaves by answering one 

of two questions: Who is your 

hero? and What makes a hero? 

Students were able to shine a 

light on their Empathy GILLS 

by honoring the heroes in their 

lives. In September, students at 

VIDA also participated in the 

global #DoItForPeace move-

ment. During a lunch time 

activity, all students at lunch 

were able to take the Peace 

Pledge to do their part in cre-

ating an even more peaceful 

environment on campus. In 

October, students participated 

in Red Ribbon Week activities. 

During the week, students 

dressed up and participated in 

different projects. For the 

NDS project, Make a Differ-

ence Day, students got to 

discuss their Natural High, 

which are activities and things 

that they like to do that keeps 

them away from negative influ-

ences such as drugs. Students are 

now gearing up for their Celebra-

tions of Learning in November 

when they will be able to highlight 

some of their personal and aca-

demic accomplishments of the 

school year so far. It has been a 

great experience being back at 

VIDA for a second service year. I 

am looking forward to the 

months to come!  

VIDA students taking the 

Pledge for Peace during 

Peace Week  
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Vista High School Karen Ordorica & Andrea Venegas,  

PASS AmeriCorps Members 

Rancho Buena Vista High School 
Lei Ai Bambarger & Christina Heredia,  

PASS AmeriCorps Members 

them to participate in our 

òNatural Highó poster.  For 

the month of October and 

Make a Difference Day, we 

wanted to carry the tradition 

of Red Ribbon Week and raise 

awareness of the dangers of 

drugs. We asked students to 

think of their healthy ònatural 

highó that helps them stay 

away from drugs and, write it 

down on a balloon cut out. 

Many students wrote sports, 

family, music, and food. The 

collected responses were put 

together to recreate the wide-

ly known image from the Dis-

ney film òUpó, where the 

house is being pulled by the 

many balloons. We used an 

image of a school house to 

represent Vista High School 

been rewarding. Getting to 

know the freshman and being 

able to witness the determina-

tion they have to get through 

high school has also been 

gratifying. Working and build-

ing meaningful relationships 

with our students has been an 

exciting adventure. During the 

month of September, we col-

laborated with Vista High 

Schoolõs Character Leaders in 

remembrance of the victims 

of September 11th. We sur-

rounded the schoolõs flag post 

with miniature flags and hand-

ed out yellow ribbons to stu-

dents during lunch. Many stu-

dents were very proud to 

wear their yellow ribbon. 

Students shared the same 

excitement when we asked 

and all the student responses as 

the balloons that help keep stu-

dents lifted. Our poster is on 

the outside of the Wellness 

Center door to help promote a 

healthy life style. We look for-

ward to continue to spread 

positivity at Vista High.       

PASS AmeriCorps student 

Jesus and Ms. Karen  

Hello Panthers, September and 

October have flown by and we 

cannot believe how quickly the 

holiday season is approaching us. 

Being able to catch up with old 

students, and see how much per-

sonal progress they have made 

over a short amount of time, has 

VHS Character Leaders student 

participating in remembering 

the September 11 victims  

were given opportunities to 

serve as leaders on campus by 

assisting with our National 

Days of Service projects. They 

empowered their peers to 

engage in the 9/11 and Red 

Ribbon Week projects. They 

took initiative by talking to 

their peers about the projects, 

inviting students to participate, 

and displayed their courage 

and school 

spirit. For 

the 9/11 

project, RBV 

students 

wrote who 

their hero is 

and how 

they could 

be a hero themselves. Army 

Staff Sergeant Cordero was 

grades. Students 

focused on setting 

academic and per-

sonal goals in order 

to be successful this 

school year. In addi-

tion, the PASS 

AmeriCorps men-

tors facilitated 

group sessions to 

help students over-

come life challenges. Our 

PASS students worked so 

hard in catching up with their 

homework and improving 

grades for their progress re-

port. Some of the activities 

include homework help, aca-

demic assistance, goal setting,  

lunch bunch, and mentoring 

one on one and in small 

groups. Our PASS students 

impressed with the students' 

thoughtfulness and appreciated 

that 9/11 was commemorated. 

A shout out to RBV Color 

guard for winning against Mt. 

Carmel at the tournament. Ku-

dos to our PASS students who 

are in RBV Drama, Band, and 

Cheer. You all are so talented! 

Don't forget to come stop by 

and say hi to us in room 322!  
Ashley, 10th grade and 

Anthony, 11th grade help 

prepare materials for a Red 

Ribbon Week Project  

September and October have 

been busy months at RBV! Stu-

dents who were in PASS Ameri-

Corps last year were excited to 

come back, and could not wait to 

start the program again to receive 

extra support and improve their 

Mrs. Lei Ai mentoring her PASS 

students in a study group  






